Town of Washington
Board of Finance
November 21, 2016

Present: 	Members:  Michael Jackson, Ted Bent, Craig Schoon, Jack Boyer, Sally Cornell, Barbara Brown, Liddy Adams
		Alternates:	Phyllis Allen, Keith Templeton
		Selectmen:	David Werkhoven
		Treasurer:	Linda McGarr	
			
			
Chairman Michael Jackson called the meeting to order at 4:57 p.m.
Minutes:  Minutes unanimously approved with change of spelling of Phyllis Allen’s name on page two.
Tax Collector Report:  No comments
Treasurer Report:  No Comments
Selectman: No Comments by Dave Werkhoven
Financial Reports:
· Questions on the “Gilmore Girls”. Town was paid for the rentals of the hall.  It is believed all vendors were paid except the police.  More information forthcoming upon the First Selectmen return.  Per Michael Jackson the vendors and restaurant were very happy with the turn out and that the participant could not have been nicer.   It was asked by Jack Boyer if the selectman could ask the business association to present what the outcome, a ball park figure of what it was worth to them.  It is thought that the town would like to know.   
· Question and note on the housing fund that the first $10,000 had been dispersed over the summer and that there are 6 more people taking the training.   Both family and non-family have applied.
· Jack Boyer asked about the Open Space account:  This account is for the purchase of open space but no activity has been on this account for some time.   The question was asked if there is any prospect to spend the money.
Education:  Guest Erika Ryland had sent an update on The Ag Stem that she prepared for Michael Jackson.  Michael Jackson stressed that the Board of Finance has no right under the law to take a position on educational issue.   Her point is to educate the board of finance.   Her presentation is attached below.   The state has requested revised forecasts on the enrollment.  The Board of Education’s methodology was good but there were mathematical errors and flaws in their calculation.  Because the new forecast they need to reduce the overall footprint of the project. They are going forward with 139 Vo-Ag students and 123 non Vo-Ag students.  Once you take the bond then the program must keep going for 20 years.  If the more of the current footprint is use, it will be a 20% reimbursement instead of the 80% reimbursement from the state.  Money used for Vo-Ag purposes can only be used for that program.  If the program does not succeed the prorated bond money must be returned.  Some present Vo-Ag Programs are under enrolled and some are over demand..   Per everyone knowledge no Vo-Ag science programs have failed.   Concern as always is about the decline in enrollment.
Per Guest, John Bounaiuto we would be the 4th largest Vo-Ag program.  We would be the largest population with the least amount of catchment towns.  Last year the breakeven enrollment would be 196.  If it goes below the 196 the cost to run the program will go up.  Towns are putting on a cap of the amount of students they will send due to cost.  Janet Bounaiuto had request from the board of education for a demographer and ask if the Board of Finance could also make that request.  Michael Jackson does not know if they have the right to ask.  Over 500,000 have been spent so far and that was prior to the enrollment revision.
New Business:  None
Old Business:  None
A motion to adjourn at 5:42 by Michael Jackson, and unanimously   approved.
Next Meeting: December 19, 2016

						Respectfully submitted,	
						Linda Kennedy Gomez											Financial Administrator
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